

අධ්‍යයන පොදු සහතික පත්‍ර (සාමාන්‍ය පෙල) විභාගය, දෙසැම්බර් 2025 (2026)

1,11

පැය තුනයි

**Checked by:-**

**(1 x 5 = 5 Marks)**

- a) been
- b) hole
- c) bean
- d) being
- e) hall

1. A hollow on the surface (b)
2. A passage inside the entrance ( )
3. Eaten as a vegetable ( )
4. Past participle of 'be' ( )
5. Existence ( )

**(1 x 5 = 5 Marks)**

a) I saw a ..... (beauty) flower in the garden.  
b) Piduruthalagala is the..... (high) mountain in Sri Lanka.  
c) Nimal was ..... (happy) about his low results.  
d) He was walking..... (quick)  
e) I'm happy to see your..... (develop)

**(½ x 10 = 5 Marks)**

This is a picture of i).....room. There are five ii)..... and a lady. All the children are sitting and iii)..... They are wearing iv)..... There are plates, forks and v).....on the table. The lady is serving vi)..... to the children. There is another vii).....having meal over their table.

Food | aprons | children | spoons |  
eating | person | dining | chairs

**(1x 5 = 5 Marks)**

|                                                   |       |                          |
|---------------------------------------------------|-------|--------------------------|
| 01 They wanted to see <b>Grandmother</b> .        | ..... | did they want to see?    |
| 02 She paid <b>Rs.1500.00</b>                     | ..... | much did she pay?        |
| 03 We had <b>noodles</b> for dinner.              | ..... | did you have for dinner? |
| 04 I played tennis <b>last week</b> .             | ..... | did you play tennis?     |
| 05 I don't eat chicken, I'm a <b>vegetarian</b> . | ..... | don't you eat chicken?   |

**Test 5****(1 x 5 = 5 Marks)****Fill in each blank with the correct form of verb given within brackets.**

An eight year old girl (1).....(die) due to a snake bite. This (2).....(reveal) at an inquest held by the Polonnaruwa city corner into the Death of Ms. Shivanya Prasadini of Polonnaruwa. The father of the deceased (3).....(testify) at the inquest, said that his wife (4).....(go) to the Middle East for employment. She (5).....(come) back only next year. So far she (6)..... (no/ send) anything. So I had (7).....(find) a job. During the week I (8).....(live) in Mahiyangana for my work. I got this sad news about my daughter while I (9).....(stay) there. A snake bit her leg when she (10).....(be) on her way back from the temple with her grandmother.

**Test 6****(5 Marks)**

**After O/L examination you have started a little business to earn your pocket money. You are using your painting skills and painting portraits for some reasonable amount. Now you want to get publicity for your small business. One of your friends told you to distribute some notice among your friends and villagers. Create a notice for your small business using about 40-50 words.**

Include :- Price range / How they can contact and get your service / How do you deliver them and how to do the payments

---

---

---

---

---

---

---

---

---

---

**Test 7****(1 x 5 = 5 Marks)****Read the following conversation and fill in the blanks in the summary given below.**

By the time Johnny was seven, he used to vanish from home two to three times a year. Sometimes he covers quite long distances on foot. On other occasions he got on a bus or even a train, and simply sat there until someone asked for his ticket. Generally the police brought him home. "Why do you leave home?" they used to ask 'you aren't unhappy a home, are you? "Of course not," Johnny replied, "Then why?", "I just like seeing places," Johnny told them Johnny continued to see places although everyone tried to stop him. His parents used to watch him closely, and so did his teachers, but sooner or later Johnny managed to slip away. As he grew older, his favourite trick was to hide on a long distance lorry. Sometimes he used to travel hundreds of miles before anyone discovered him.

It is hardly surprising that eventually Johnny managed to get on board plane. He was twelve at the time. It was a cargo plane and, a few hours later. Johnny found himself in Cairo. How did he get on board? No one knows According to Johnny himself, It was easy, he just went into the airport, walks along some corridors and got on board the nearest plane.

In spite of all this, Johnny did well at school. He enjoyed Maths and Language and perhaps not surprisingly, he was especially good at geography. "What do you want to be when you grow up?" An explorer! he answered.

- 1) How old was Johnny when he vanished from home? .....
- 2) Who brought him home generally? .....
- 3) Why did he vanish from home? .....
- 4) What did he do at the age of seven? .....
- 5) Name the subjects that he enjoyed at school .....

**(5 Marks)**

**Write a short paragraph on one of the following. Use about 50 – 60 words.**

1. Value of personal hygiene
2. A road accident I saw

This image shows a blank sheet of white paper with horizontal ruling lines. The lines are evenly spaced and extend across the width of the page. There are no margins, text, or other markings on the paper.

## Part II

## Test 9

**(1 x 5 = 5 Marks)**

**Read the following dialogue and fill in the blanks. Use the words given in the box. You may use one word twice.**

**him/ we/ I/ it/ he/ they/**

Mothila : Mr.Silva is coming here.  
Rizvi : Yes, why is ...**he**..... coming?  
Mothila : There must be some problem.  
Rizvi : Even his son is with .....  
Mothila : ..... look so tired.  
Rizvi : Let's ask .....  
Mothila : Good morning Mr. Silva. What's the matter?  
Mr. Silva : My car had a puncture when ..... were coming.  
Mothila : Where is ..... now?  
Mr. Silva : Oh, ..... kept it near the post office.

## Test 10

**(1 x 5 = 5 Marks)**

Select a word from the box which has a similar meaning to the phrases given within brackets and write it in the space provided. There are three extra words.

Lots of people complain that office multi – tasking makes life stressful. A research carried out on 36 employees showed that each one spent only ten and a half of minutes on any given project before being ( 1 ) ..... (Stopped the continuous process). However all these computer users agreed that these (2) ..... (Things that divert someone’s attention) were often essential on their work. Generally, an urgent e mail message or an important mobile phone call interrupting work related to some ( 3 ) ..... (of great significance) issue that needed to be looked into this theory led to some computer engineers trying to work out a middle ground. The science of interruption began more than 100 years ago. With the first high stress, time (4) ..... (be affected by slight changes) Information technology jobs; the telegraph operators. It was (5) ..... (found unexpectedly) by psychologists.

Sensitive, distractions, discovered, interrupted, comfortable, important, serious, happened

Read the poem given below and answer the questions

### Ocean Mightier Than the Land

Ocean, mightier than the land,  
 Wilful, turbulent, and wild,  
 Will **you** love a little child  
 And kiss her hand?  
 Ocean, when I play with you,  
 The pretty waves are soft and blue,  
 But sailors who have sailed away  
 Tell you do not always play.  
 Far off you toss the great big ships  
 Just like tiny wooden chips;  
 Tell me, for I want to know  
 Why you act just so?  
 Ocean mightier than the land,  
 Wilful, boisterous and wild—  
 Will you love a little child  
 And kiss her hand?

by Annette Wynne

1. What is the advice given by the sailors?.....
2. Who is referred to the highlighted you in the poem i. poet ii. Ocean. iii. A little child
3. Find opposite words from the poem i. Rough ..... ii. Tame .....
4. Where does the ocean toss the big ships?.....
5. The name of the poet is.....

### Test 12

(1 x 5 = 5 Marks)

Read the following News Report and fill in the blanks with the correct form of passive voice. *The first one is done for you.*

Millions of dollars worth of damage has been caused by a storm which (1)...was swept ..... (sweep) across the north of the United States last night. The River Reiner was burst its banks after heavy rain. Many people (2) ..... (rescue) by the Three Forces. Wind speeds were reached ninety miles an hour in some places. Roads (3)..... (block) by following trees and electricity lines, leaving thousands of homes without electricity.

"Everything possible (4) ..... (do) to get thing back to normal" the President said. One young girl (5) ..... (take) to the hospital as she has broken her leg. She has now (6) ..... (send) home.

### Test 13

(½ x 14 = 7 Marks)

Fill in the blanks with the words given in the box. There are three extra words.

A school is our second home. We mainly attend school to 1).....our knowledge, learn skills and most importantly learn 2).....and manners. Cleanliness plays a vital role in the classroom. Leftovers, food 3).....pencil shavings, papers and wrappers should be thrown 4)..... the waste paper basket or the 5)....., as keeping the premises neat and tidy is very important .Not only the classroom, but also the 6)..... school should be kept clean as it would be an 7)..... sight if garbage is thrown everywhere. Litter is always unsightly 8).....can even cause deadly diseases. It can be the breeding 9).....for many deadly diseases like malaria and dengue. Also when it rains, the 10).....rots and gives out unpleasant smells. Garbage also helps breed flies. Remember that the cleanliness of the school reflects on the character of the students. It is important to keep the school clean 11).....we must also remember now to dump garbage on the roads as it 12).....the area and also spoils the beauty of the place. Non-biodegradable items like 13).....should not be thrown but reused or recycled. By just following and implementing simple steps we can keep 14).....country clean and beautiful

and | improve | ugly | ground | discipline | in | your | but | packets | our | plastic | trashcans | entire | to | garbage

1. The astronomical club of your school has decided to visit Colombo planetarium in next month. As the secretary of the school astronomical club, write a note to the director of the Colombo planetarium.  
*Include- amount of students going to visit, date, time and request an assistant or a guide*

2. Following table shows marks of girls' and boys' in four houses in Nawaloka Vidyalaya gathered during their sports meet last year for the sports events. Now they are trying to elect students for the provincial meet. Write an analyze and give a recommendation for the selection of the students.

3. Use; more, most, less, least, equal, highest, lowest, lower, higher

| Names of the houses | Girl's total marks | Boy's total marks | Total mark of the house |
|---------------------|--------------------|-------------------|-------------------------|
| North               | 108                | 206               | 314                     |
| East                | 140                | 152               | 292                     |
| West                | 126                | 161               | 287                     |
| South               | 128                | 117               | 245                     |

[illegible]

**Test 15**

**(8 Marks)**

**01. Read the following paragraph and answer the questions properly.**

Half an hour before daybreak three of the boys assembled, as they agreed, near the old bridge. The fourth, a boy by the name of Tolly, had not turned up. His absence did not greatly surprise the others. They knew that his want him to come on this expedition into the forest.

Charles, who was the eldest and their accepted leader, waded downstream to the place where their boat was tied up in the shelter of some overhanging bushes. Then he rowed the boat back to the shallow water near the bridge, where the boys loaded it with the provisions, blankets and other things which they were taking on their journey.

Down was just breaking as they climbed into their boat and pushed off from the bank. A swift current carried them downstream, so there was no need to row. They took it in turns to keep the boat in the center of the river. Three hours later they entered the forest where they intended to spend the next few days.

"Let's go ashore now and make some tea," suggested Charles. "No one will see us here."

It was forbidden to light fires in the forest, but people rarely come this way. While Charles tied the boat up, the other two boys set about gathering wood for a fire. When they came back, each with a large handful of sticks, they found Charles looking very worried.

"We haven't got any matches," he announced gloomily. "Tolly was going to bring them," This was bad news. They were miles away from the nearest shop.

(i) Say whether the following statement are true or false by writing T or F against them.

- a) Tolly did not go on the expedition ( )
- b) Boys had everything needed for camping ( )
- c) Charles row ed the boat alone ( )
- d) The river carried their boat ( )

(ii) Underline the correct answer.

- (a) (Two/Three/ Four) boys went on the expedition.
- (b) They stated their journey in the (morning/evening/night)

(iii) Write answer.

- (a) Where were the boys going to camp? .....
- (b) Why couldn't the boys light a fire? .....

(iv) Find the lines or phrases that express the following ideas.

- (a) The water near the bridges was not deep. ....
- (b) It is not easy to find matches now. ....

(v) Find words which have the similar meaning as the following.

- (a) Seldom -.....
- (b) Unhappily -.....

(vi) What do the following words refer to?

- (a) It (in line7) -.....
- (b) He (in line 20) -.....

**Test 16**

**(15 Marks)**

**Write on one of the following. Use about 200 words.**

- a) Write an essay under the topic **"importance of computer skills"** You may include the following
  - Why we should learn computer technology?
  - Why do we need it?
  - What are the benefits we can get?

**OR**

- b) Imagine you won a lottery of three million and construct the story saying what will you do.

**OR**

- c) Write an speech you are going to do about **the value of being friendly and kind hearted person.**

**OR**

- d) Write a folk story you know and elicit the moral it gives in the end